
Recreation meeting – 1/19/23

Present – Tyler Burhans, Tanya, Zack, Joe Congdon, Gary Harrington, Erin Donovan, Ward Dukelow, 
Absent: Tim Maxson
· November minutes – reviewed with no corrections
· Zach wants to include Jake in the meetings to help with the action items. Zach and Tanya will mention it to him. 
· Zach received an email from a flag football parent wanting a refund (Heather Bahns) because her kid was sick for most of the season. 
· Also want to refund to the one kid who registered for extended modified basketball. Byrson Barron. Discussed more basketball options for kids. The 4th grade boys AAU team might be coming. Zach said that there are some skilled players and less skilled players and it is possible they would be better in an AAU team. Doesn’t seem like rec should sponsor a more competitive team. Tanya mentioned that it could lead to insurance concerns if we sponsor a travel team. 
· Board votes to give the two refunds - unanimous
· Softball pitching – wants to offer a pitching clinic for girls. Wants to be hired for 5th-12th graders. It would cost the village nothing because she would collect all of the fees.
· Motion to add pitching clinic – unanimous
· Shoulder pads – Zack showed off the versions that he has and the numbers that are still good. Straps and drawstrings wear out. The new version is $70/each. Zack thinks it is of good quality. Old ones can be declared surplus and thrown away. Most are not good anymore and cannot even be given away. Zack thinks we should keep them for one more year as a backup to make sure that we are satisfied by the new ones. There will be money for about 15 new helmets as well. Zack thinks if he orders now they will be here by April. Could also apply for the grant to see if it leads to money for helmets. 
· For helmets, there might be a person who wants to give money for new helmets. Zach thinks Rydell would be more comfortable but wants to do more research. Ideally he would get about 25/year and keep cycling. 
· On basketball, did not get any coaches uniforms this year, but would like to. They are $20/each. Not sure how many coaches there are. 
· Recommendation from board to buy the new shoulder pads with the $10,386 budget line. Unanimous
· Tanya talked about the vandalism on the ice rink. 
· Library – we are spending $250 for yoga and $250 on tai chi for the library. We must do a contract for services and have it be residents of Homer Town or C-ville. 
· Talked about whether there is a community group like athletic boosters or center for the arts that could fundraise or give scholarships to our kiddos.
· Soccer – wants to part ways with CCYSO for Sunday morning soccer in the fall on the turf with 3 on 3 or 4 on 4. Coach Guy is supporting this. This will have kids getting more contact with the ball. Summer would still be with CCSO, not through rec. We would not have to hire officials or appoint coaches for each, no traveling, this is all about skill development. This would be 3-8 grades. Not sure about K-2. Discussed mentioning to basketball teams, through facebook, or parent square if the school will allow. 
· The new budget has 2 senior luncheons in the budget. Fire wants to talk more at the May one. 
· Voted to keep the meetings on the third Thursday at 5:00. 
· Next meeting – 2/16 at 5:00. 




